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SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES

October 2, 2017

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 P.M. by Chairman Harris.  Present were Selectmen Ms. Pitt and Mrs. Paight.  Also present was Ellen Smith, Town Administrator.

Ms. Pitt  moved and Mrs. Paight seconded a motion to approve the minutes of September 27, 2017, vote to approve was unanimous.
Mrs. Paight moved and Ms. Pitt seconded a motion to approve the Accounts Payable Register in the amount of $6,667.98, vote to approve was unanimous.

Mrs. Paight moved and Ms. Pitt seconded the motion to accept the Direct Deposit Register  in the amount of $7,258.38; the Payroll Check Register in the amount of $1,078.99, and the FICA General Ledger in the amount of $2,613.47, vote to approve was unanimous.
A resident of the yurt located at Map 02 Lot 094 joined the meeting to discuss with the Board ongoing concerns regarding the electric service to the dwelling.  The current electrical service

is temporary and was to be switched out to provide permanent service when the construction was completed. The Selectmen have voiced their concerns several times to the owner that the temporary service is a code violation.  Chairman Harris stated the Board’s directive which is for the resident to disconnect the temporary electrical service by unplugging the extension cord.  This needs to be done by Tuesday morning and noncompliance will result in fines.
Selectmen announced that the Town’s Landfill Monitor retired, leaving a vacancy needing to be filled immediately.  Ms. Pitt will look into several replacements with the guidance of DES.

The Selectmen discussed updating the Local Emergency Operations Plan (LEOP) and whether or not the plan should be updated or rewritten. 
Ms. Pitt moved and Mrs. Paight seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting, vote was unanimous. Meeting adjourned at 8:25 P.M.  

Respectfully submitted,








Ellen Smith







Town Administrator
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